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                                                 THE PREZ SEZ  
  
 
  
This has been a busy month but September 2012 will soon be history. The show in Wamps-
ville was another great show and we had a good showing for Corvairs on a beautiful Sunday 
afternoon. Another good show was at Fillmore Glen State Park. There were many cars on 
display, a lot of vendors and a terrific Chic BBQ. This is a show that the club should con-
sider for next year. 
  
The Chicken BBQ held in Vestal NY was great. The chicken dinner was prepared by Phil's 
Chicken and there was more than enough to eat. Entertainment was provided by Janet and 
Darrel, we also had a super turn out and everyone had a great time. Thank you's go out to 
Gloria, who chaired this event and to all those who assisted her with setting up of this event. 
  
I am getting ready for the car show in Jordan NY tomorrow. This show will be over by the 
time you read this but I know there will be a good turnout for Corvairs. Ham on rye sand-
wiches, fresh home made donuts, chic BBQ, all ingredients for a super car show. Always a 
good time for the club. 
  
Well, I guess this concludes my latest edition of The Prez Sez, we still have a few good 
weeks of good weather so get those Corvairs out and enjoy them.  
 PHIL CNYCC   
  



     PAGE  2 

O b s e r v a t i o n  b y  D a r r e l l  V a r l e y :  
 
I t  h a s  t a k e n  m e  a  l o n g  t i m e  t o  f i g u r e  o u t  w h y  o u r  c l u b  i s  a  s p e c i a l ,  f u n  l o v i n g  
g r o u p .   Y e s ,  w e  h a v e  o u r  s h a r e  o f  n i c e  o l d  c a r s ,  b u t  i t  r e a l l y  i s  t h e  p e o p l e  
i n v o l v e d .   T h e  g r e a t e s t  e x a m p l e … W e  h a v e  o u r  o w n  B u d  a n d  L o u …  

 
 

I  c a n  h e a r  i t  n o w … . 
 
B u d :   “ S o  I ’ l l  t e l l  y o u  w h a t  L o u ,   I ’ l l  d r i v e  t h e  U - D r i v e .”  
L o u :   “ B u d ,  h o w  c a n  u - d r i v e  i f  I ’ m  d r i v i n g  t h e  U -  D r i v e ”  
B u d :   “ N o … I ’ l l  d r i v e  t h e  U - D r i v e ”  
L o u :   “ W h y  d o n ’ t  y o u  f o r g e t  t h e  U - D r i v e a  n d  I ’ l l  d r i v e ”  
B u d :    “  D r i v e  w h a t ?  
L o u :    “ a  L a k e w o o d  w i t h  a  t a x i  a d  s i g n  o n  t o p ”  
B u d :    “ Y o u  d r i v e … N o w ,  w h o ’ s  o n  f i r s t ! ”  

                                                                                    Georgia Roving 
                                                                                       by Len Smith 
 
     Car show pickin's are a little slim here this month.  Many of the shows are too far away and expensive and the weather 
is usually hot and humid.  The usual registration fee is $15 to $25 per car, with the average being $20.  There aren't any 
really big shows like Norwich or Wampsville or Jordan.  Most of the shows draw around 50 - 60 cars. Perhaps that 
changes as the weather gets cooler. I guess that I've been spoiled by the central New York car show venues and our 
CNYCC activities. 
      I went back to the swap meet at Atlanta Dragway on September 1st.  I drove my 65 Corsa turbo to put in the display 
area.  There seems to be an increasing number of cars on display each month.  Several people commented that they had-
n't seen a Corvair in years.  I got a lot of favorable comments about our favorite cars.  I cruised the vendor aisles and found 
a rebuilt reversed Corvair steering box (for street rods) priced at $185. Nothing else caught my attention or my money.  I 
stayed for a couple of hours and then cruised home.  See pictures on our website. 
     Sher and I went back to the Cruise-in in Maysville on September 8th.  The weather was threatening all day, so we took 
just my Corsa.  There were only about a dozen cars there; the weather must have scared some people off. I talked to one 
young man and his son who had never seen a Corvair.  The father was full of questions and amazed by the car.  Maybe 
he'll look for some more at other shows. Check the website for a few pictures. 
     Congratulations to Phil Domser and Bud Kaiser for their trophies at the Corvair National Convention. It was nice to see 
familiar names and faces in the Communique.  Nice work, guys 
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                         OCTOBER  TOUR 

  Date : Saturday, October 13th 
 
    Meeting at Mc Donald’s, Downer St, Baldwinsville. McD’s is located 
at the first B’ville exit of Rt 690, directly across from River Mall ( you’ll 
see Tops there). We’ll leave there at 10:30 and from there will go to 
Owen’s Orchard —– a nice farm stand with apples, pumpkins, fruits, veg-
gies and a small gift section. From there we’ll take a nice back country 
road trip to the Cottage Inn for lunch. A nice family run restaurant and 
will have our own room and separate checks. Anyone that would like to 
leave for home from here can but we’ll also continue on to Ontario Or-
chards for anyone that would like to go there too. Should be a beautiful 
ride for leaf peeping! Hope we see you all there! 

  CNYCC  FAMILY  THANKSGIVING  DINNER 

Date Sunday November 11th  1:00 
 
Our annual Thanksgiving dinner at Tabatha’s Restaurant. Traditional 
family style dinner — menu listed in activity page. I NEED A HEAD 
COUNT FOR THIS DINNER. Please call me at 689-3366  or let me 
know at the October meeting if you can attend. Price includes dinner, 
beverage, dessert and tax and tip. Adults $22.75 and children $10.55. 
It’s always a great time so plan to come and give me a call so I can 
count you in! 

ANNUAL AFTER CHRISTMAS DINNER 

Date:  January 6, 2013  2:00 
 
Tassone’s Wine Garden Restaurant, West Genesee St, Baldwins-
ville 
 
Our date is reserved but they’re having a new menu done so I 
can’t get the choices or prices until the end of October. I probably 
won’t be able to get them till after the November Fan is printed 
but I will have them at the Thanksgiving dinner and we’ll send 
out a special E mail ( or mail ) notice as soon as I can get it. She 
did say most things are staying the same but she’s adding and 
changing a few things so prices will probably be about the same 
as they have been. This is another dinner I need a head count for 
so , again, PLEASE CALL ME or let me know at the meeting if 
you can come. Come join us and welcome in the new year and 
start of even more fun Corvair activities!  
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             ACTIVITIES 

    Business meetings are held at Denny’s Restaurant, 201 Lawrence Rd ( corner of Lawrence Rd and South Bay Rd ) in 
 N Syracuse. The meeting will start at 7:00 but our waitress is available at 5:30 so you can have something to 
eat before the meeting if you’d like. Meetings are in the back room, we’re given separate checks and if you 
have an AARP card you can get a 20% discount on your meal.  
 
Oct 4th 
  Business meeting Denny’s 
 
Oct  13th 
  Fall tour. Leave McDonald's in B’ville at 10:30. Ride to Owen’s Orchard, a back road ride to lunch and on 
to Ontario Orchards. Lunch will be at The Cottage Inn and we’ll have our own room reserved. 
 
 
Nov 1st 
  Business meeting Denny’s 
 
Nov11th 
  Our annual Thanksgiving family style dinner at Tabatha’s in Baldwinsville. Meet at 1:00 and she’ll plan on 
serving about 1:30.  We have a dinner of turkey ( light and dark  meat ), dressing, mashed potatoes, gravy, 
butternut squash, green beans, relishes, tossed salad, and rolls. Price includes beverage of coffee, tea or soft 
drink and homemade pies —– this year we’ll have apple, pumpkin, chocolate cream and coconut cream. 
Please let me know if you’ll be able to attend so I can give her a head count. Price includes tax and tip. 
Adults — $22.75   Children —  $10.55 
 
December 
   No meeting or event. HAPPY HOLIDAYS!!!  
 
Janruary 6th 2013 
   After Christmas dinner. Tassone’s restaurant. Baldwinsville, 2:00. Menu will be E mailed in a separate no-
tice as a new one is being printed. Reservations ARE necessary for this dinner. Please call me at 689-3366. 
 
 
If you have any ideas please let us know. Everything is always subject to change. If there’s subjects or pro-
jects you’d like covered at tech sessions, please let Tim know so we can plan that too. This all takes advance 
planning so please try to let us know early enough so we can make our events what you’d like.  
Call Tim or Rita at 689-3366 or E mail Tim at N2VZD@aol.com or Rita at ritac44@aol.com  
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                  2011  CNYCC  OFFICERS 
 
 
President 
Phil Domser 
315-732-1262 
E-mail - pdomser1@yahoo.com  
 
 
Vice President 
Pete Okussick 
315-252-8105 
E-mail - Pokus4@msn.com 
 
 
Secretary 
Pam Okussick 
315-252-8105 
E-mail - Pokus4@msn.com 
 
 
 
Treasurer 
 Kevin Fear 
 315-492-9553 
 E-mail  -  monza64@aol.com 
 
 
Membership 
Gloria Fear 
315-492-9553 
E-mail - globug39@aol.com 
  
 
 
Editors/  Events 
Tim and Rita Colson 
315-689-3366 
E-mail  N2VZD@aol.com  or  ritac44@aol.com 
 
 
 
Web Master 
Jim Smith  
pjsmith264@windstream.net 
 

                              Kitchen Corner    
   
 
 
                     Slow Cooker Turkey Breast 
     3 red potatoes, 8 carrots,  1 onion; 
         all cut in 1 inch pieces 
     1 bone in whole turkey breast with gravy 
        packet ( 5-6 lbs ), thawed if frozen 
          
         Spray a 5-6 qt slow cooker, In cooker, mix  
      potatoes,  carrots, onions, and gravy from packet . 
      Place turkey on top. Cook on low 7 – 8 hrs. 
 
                  Fluffy Fruit Salad 
 
      1 ( 20oz ) can pineapples chunks, drained 
      1 ( 16oz ) can whole cranberry sauce 
      1 (11oz ) can mandarin oranges, drained 
      1 ( 8oz ) cool whip 
      1 tsp grated orange peel 
      ½ c pecan halves, toasted 
           In a bowl combine Pineapple, cranberry sauce, 
      and oranges. Fold in cool whip and orange peel. 
      Garnish with pecans. 
 
              Frozen Pumpkin Mousse Pie 
 
      30 small gingersnap cookies 
      2 Tbl raisins 
      1 Tbl canola oil 
      1 c canned pumpkin puree 
      1/3 c packed brown sugar 
      ½ tsp cinnamon 
      ¼ tsp ginger 
      ¼ tsp grated nutmeg 
      2 pints frozen vanilla ice cream, softened 
            Coat a deep dish pie pan with cooking 
      spray. For crust;  combine gingersnaps and 
      raisins in food processor and pulse until 
      finely chopped. Add oil and pulse until blended.  
      Press evenly into bottom and up sides of prepared 
      pan. Bake crust about 10 mins at 350. Cool. 
      For filling;  combine pumpkin, sugar, cinnamon,  
      ginger and nutmeg and mix well. Add ice cream 
      and stir until blended. Spoon into cooled pie crust. 
      Freeze at least 2 hrs. Let pie soften slightly in 
      refrigerator for 20 – 30 mins before serving 
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                                                                             Secretary’s Report              
                                                                                                                                                      September 6th, 2012 
 
 President Phil Domser called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. 
 
 Secretary’s report-motion made by Dave Robinson and seconded by Dave McCarty to approve as printed in the fan. Motion 
approved. 
 
  Treasurer’s report- Kevin stated the balance for the checking account motion made by Lew and seconded by Tina to ap-
prove Kevin’s report of the balances. Motion approved. 
 
    Old Business- Recall 2013 dates are May 31st, June 1st and 2nd.  
        Dave will put a deposit for the hotel on his credit card as long as he gets paid back.  
       
       Fast Track Restaurant- Are we planning on having the Friday night dinner again at the restaurant- Dave will check on a 
larger menu.  
 
        Clarks- we are planning on trying to see if they will be able to attend Recall 2013.  We would pay for their room again 
and also their banquet meal. 
 
         Cake verses Cupcakes for the recall banquet? 
 
         Entertainment- are we going to have Cobblestone Crossing perform again. It was mentioned that Kevin and Gloria have 
always paid the fee for the band and it was discussed that the club would not be able to pay for the Clark’s to attend and also 
pay for the band to play.  
 
              Phil questioned and stated he will also check and see if the Valve Cover Race Track is still available, and see if we 
can send someone to pick it up. 
 
              Recall lanyards- Pam to see if when Gloria talks with Sherry if she can ask her where the lanyards where purchased 
from. 
 
      New Business- Sunday September 9th, 2012 is the Wampsville show; the club members will meet at the McDonald’s and 
drive over together at 9:30 a.m. for anyone wanting to attend. 
 
           CNYCC Picnic will be Saturday September 15th, 2012 directions are in the fan. Will take place at the pavilion #1 at 
1:00. Arnold Park Vestal, New York. 
 
            Rita let everyone know that due to some problems with tips being taken please make sure to give our waitress her tip 
in person before we leave. Thank you. 
 
             50/50 was drawn and the winner was Gloria in the amount of $24.00. 
 
         Motion made to adjourn meeting was made by Dick and seconded by Dave Robinson and the motion to adjourn at 7:35 
was passed. 
              Respectfully submitted. 
                       Pam O’Kussick 
                       Secretary 
 
                           Those attending the September meeting: Tim and Rita Colson, Dave and Barb Robinson, Dick and Tina 
Gaffney, Lew and Clara Halstead, Nick and Jane Lombardo, Pete and Pam O’Kussick, Phil and Martha Domser, Kevin and 
Gloria Fear, Darrell and Janet Varley.  
 
 



                                                                                  TIM’S TECH TIME AND RAMBLIN’S  
  GREETINGS   AGAIN, from my little  shop in Memphis , NY. 
Wow , what a year for shows and hot weather!.  My shop stayed reasonably cool downstairs , If I could keep all doors shut. Upstairs gets un-
comfortable by @10 am on hot days. I have equipment running up there that tends to warm it up. 
I worked hard on the green truck , and a few chores on my own truck. I have one more motor to finish , Then ALL work in the shop will 
have to be my own cars at last!. I am so looking forward to that! 
 We have attended several car shows this year , but not one cruise in. Just way too busy here and with some Ham radio club things. We  at-
tended the Filmore Glen show , Wampsville , Jordan Fall Festival , and the great multi club  picnic at Vestal. I feel this year was a good one , 
packed with good times. The only real setback for myself was the motor I put together for myself with pistons marked .040 , that were 
really .030 . That difference made a nice motor into junk. That whole project has been set aside , waiting for the right time to stay with it un-
til completed. All new CORRECT parts are now here after being carefully checked. I am also rebuilding a rare correct 64 FC powerglide , 
and differential. 
 Well my long term project Loadside  just left here on a trailer. Now to catch up. 
We have driven the Rampside a lot of miles this summer  , made a few shows with it , and lots of neat day trips. I have a very long list of up-
grades planned for this winter , after the next 2 car tours.  
   I took a walk yesterday at the local used auto parts yard to get some electrical parts for some of my projects. I also took pictures of course. 
Most of the other parts are here waiting. I hope to have at least the rampy and the coupe done by spring. Note the word “hope”. 
The Corvair picnic at  the park near Vestal was a very nice day. Lots of Corvairs showed up , including a good group from CNYCC, Penn-
sylvania , and surrounding areas. We were treated with great Chicken Barbeque from Phil’s Chicken House , and entertainment by Darrel 
and his wife. It was well worth the trip. 
  We visited the show at Filmore Glen , but left before noon  because of the extreme heat. 
  We had a good group of members  Cars at the Wampsville show . We had the tents up and a good time with snacks etc during the day. 
Same for the Jordan fall festival , but it was a somewhat cool day if you were in the breeze. A lot of neat  vehicles were there , including a 
good showing of Corvairs ,  Other than a couple of tours in the area , this kind of wraps up this season.  I have included a few pictures of 
some of our fun times this summer elsewhere in this issue. 
  See you at our next meeting. 
I hope I covered everything properly !     Be sure to visit our fine website often, there are constant upgrades.  http://www.cnycorvair.com/ 
Are you watching all the other newsletters we send along for your enjoyment and education ? 
     Don’t forget to register early for the nationals , If planning on going!!  The host hotels ALWAYS fill early.  It is MUCH more fun to be at 
the host hotel.  Keep up to date at the C O R S A website.  http://www.corvair.org/         
                       PLEASE  RESIST TEMPTATION TO “REPLY ALL “ TO ANY OF MY POSTS! Thank you. 
  Regards,  Tim Colson      
  Don’t forget , Ron  Fausak has a lot of Corvair parts to sell , and will be going south in about 30 days. So call him now at 
(315) 776-5852 with your needs. 
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Phil’s Loadside leaving the shop 
today     9/27/2012                                                    
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WE WISH TO THANK ALL THE SPONSORS AND SUPPORTERS OF OUR CLUB AND THE  RECALL.  WITHOUT THE 
HELP THEY PROVIDE WE COULD NOT DO  IT ,  PLUS THE WORDS ” CORVAIR PARTS AND  SERVICES”  WOULD BE 
HISTORY.. 

  635-5681   7AM —7PM 
     MONDAY – FRIDAY 

 PLUS MANY OTHERS…………...THANKS TO  ALL OF YOU!! 



           JUST A FEW PICTURES FROM THIS PAST SUMMER 
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                                             C.N.Y.C.C.  MEMBERSHIP 
                                   
 
NAME:_________________________________________________________ 
STREET ADDRESS:______________________________________________ 
CITY:__________________________STATE___________ZIP:___________ 
TELEPHONE:___________________E-MAIL:_________________________ 
 
ARE YOU A MEMBER OF CORSA?_____________PLEASE JOIN NOW!  Ask us for details 
HOW MANY CORVAIRS TO YOU OWN?   ________   PARTS?    Y___   N___       
 
CENTRAL NEW YORK CORVAIR CLUB WELCOMES YOU. PLEASE FEEL FREE TO ADD ANY COM-
MENTS TO THIS FORM. 
 
Please remit form and dues ($20.00) to: 
 
     Central New York Corvair Club 
     Gloria Fear 
     P.O. Box  616   
     Jamesville, NY  13078 
                   

CENTRAL NY CORVAIR CLUB  INC 
PO BOX 616 
JAMESVILLE, NY   13078 

  postage 

 

                               JOIN US  
Corvair Fans  come join the Central New York 
Corvair Club. We are a fun group! We have  
an outing every month and a business 
meeting once a month. We have tech sessions 
every once in a while. We would like new 
members and new ideas. We are a very social 
group and wives are always invited. For more 
information please call Kevin or Gloria Fear 
at 315-492-9553. We hope to see you at the  
next meeting. 


